Town of Roann

Board Minutes

The regular monthly meeting was called to order on May 11,1998 at 7 p.m. in the Library basement, by Pres. Larry Rensberger. Steve Johnson, Bruce Shaw, Dave Magley, Roddie Sizemore, Don Fleck and Julia Rensberger were present. Minutes from April meeting were read and approved. Claims for May were approved.

Old Business, Log Cabin rocks have been removed. Larry contacted Cheryl Ross of Heaven on Earth Greenhouse for an estimate on ivy or other ground cover. Wellhead Protection-Kurt Snyder has a group for his study of Town growth and they can help with the plan. Someone from the board should also be involved with this group. St. Paving-Bruce is to get quotes for 2 blocks of paving on Church St.-from Pike to Beamer and 1/2 block area on Walnut ST. from Washington to alley. Bruce is to get hot mix to fill holes on streets. Wastewater tank repair-tabled after some discussion. Don will be starting on the water line on Church St. next week. He will then fix the storm drains after water line is done. Dave suggested that if the Town helps run water and sewage lines to Musselman's property, they should think about annexing the property. Spring deanup will be June 13th. Yogi will provide 2 30 yard dumpsters and the Town will pay for a third. Roddie and Bruce are to get a list of junk cars.

New Business, Additional Appropriations for MVH-Storm Sewers \$3,200.00 was signed and will be sent to State Tax commissioners. There were no residents at the meeting. Steve made the motion to use the CEDIT money for a sidewalk program. The board will work on the specifics of the program. Larry 2nd carried 2-0. The board received a letter confirming that the Roann-Paw-Paw Township Public Library has been listed in the Indiana State Register of Historic Sites and Structures. Vonell Krom for the merchants asked if the Town would be building a restroom and they told him they have no plans to do this. The 3rd graders from Metro North will be bringing a new trash receptacle. They bought it with money they have collected throughout the year for Community Service, on May 21st at 1 p.m. Bruce asked about spraying for mosquitoes. The board told him to spray for Memorial Day, July 4th, and the festival. C/t will check on a visa card for purchases at stores where we have no charge account. Roddie wanted to know what his job includes, he is to call sheriff's department if he has any problems. Meeting adjourned at 8:40 p.m. The next regular meeting will be June 8, 1998, at 7 p.m. in the Library basement.

May 13, 1998

Prepared for Roann Town Board Submitted by Julia Rensberger Clerk-Treasurer Roann, IN